                                SVDP Conference of St. Ann’s Church, Bethany Beach, DE, Minutes
                                                               August 24, 2015
New Members-Bob Palladino, Myra Stock, Pat Meke, Rosmary and Bill Carroll
Sign in Sheet

Spiritual Advisor, Deacon Jack Freebery: Opening prayer
 Reading 
Reflection and Meditation

Discussion question and sharing
Secretary’s report, Jackie Boyd-Minutes was approved from the last meeting. Correspondent secretary: Sue Clarke-none at this time. Jackie will meet with Sue to bring her start up material. 
Treasurer’s report, Eileen Mulaney-There was a $200.00 deposit since last meeting. The new balance is $6,413.28. Eileen said it is important that we have an estimated value or average of the food that is donated, so we can include it on our financial reports. 
President’s report, Tom Balwin-Tom read the names of the teams and asked each person to stand up, (We will need a captain for each team). We are going to talk at all 5 Masses, Sept. 26 and 27, 2015 about SVdP.  
Sept. 28 is our launch date; we will start with the food pantry on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Tom handed out sheets for Mass and dinner with the Bishop. Experienced SVdP people, we need your advice and experience. Keep the date Oct. 17th, 2015 on your calendar; it is the School of Charity which we are sponsoring. Our conference members need to be available from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m., the event runs from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m. 
Tom discussed prescriptions--Giant will bill us once a month and give us a 20% discount. Clients will call the doctor’s office and we will verify and accompany the client to Giant. Prescriptions are for adults and children. There is a form in the hot box that needs to be filled out. Pyle Center needs diapers, larger ones, not newborn. They could also need help occasionally on paying electric, gas and other bills. Another handout Tom gave us was the food pantry list.
We are working on getting the Spanish involved with our conference.

Sussex County has many different food pantries and we will get a list of them to include with our team information. Teams also need to get a substitute if we cannot be there with their team. We will keep in mind Thanksgiving and Christmas for special meals and donations from stores and parish. Again we mentioned giving bags to parishioners and asking them to return them full of items on list in bags. 

We will have teams one and two at our first opening of the food pantry or someone on call if we need them. Lenore Thommes and her group will keep an inventory of all the items that are in our pantry.
We will also need a lock box so our client information will be kept private.
Food bin at OLG made by Jack Beall and all the food in it is ours .We will set up our food pantry, Sept. 21 to Sept. 25.  Any volunteers? Should we have the teams or a separate committee? Who should buy the food at the stores, again teams or committee? 

Committee reports: Ron Forgnoni and Dan DiLuzio-Members only site

                                 Ronnie Malone-ESL-They need new teachers and substitutes, contact Ronnie.  
Client reports: none at this time.
Our next meeting will be Monday September 14, 2015 at 9:30a.m., in Delaney Hall.  The parish council meeting is on September 14, 2015 at 7 p.m., members are encouraged to attend.
Closing Prayer

Minutes respectfully submitted by Jackie Boyd, secretary.
